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Lancaster Parent-Teacher Organization (PTO)

P.J. Libby, Co-Parent President
Carolyn Soto, Co-Parent President      
Nancy Weber, Co-Teacher President   
Rita DiStefano-French, Vice President                   
Angela Dolan, Treasurer       
Kim Follansbee, Secretary                  

PTO Meeting Minutes

October 5, 2011 @ 6:30 pm

In Attendance:  

P.J. Libby, Carolyn Soto, Rita French, Angelan Dolan, Kim Follansbee, Patrick Perkins, Raksha Patel, Christine Scanlon, Bonnie Cook, Deb Williams, Marueen Principe, Laura Friend, Paula Castner, Devon Thornberry, Maggie Bonazzoli, Jason Joyce, Nancy Weber

Treasurer’s Report:

Starting Balance = $59,969, less Nature’s Classroom funds/requests, Yankee Candle money, Cultural Enrichment and other expenses owed; Ending Balance = $40,386
Old Business:
· Andrew Foster Scholarship – Membership voted to put out a donation can at all PTO events in lieu of holding a raffle.

· Summer Theatre Camp Update – Superintendent Wood and Paula Castner are in negotiations on incorporating our Summer Theatre camp with the Summer Academy, held by the district.  More information TBD.

· Family Portraits Review – 23 families had pictures taken, for a profit of $920 (all proceeds went to PTO) – consideration of adding a second round of pictures in the spring.

· Kidstuff Fundraiser Recap – Added a second round of books to go to the preschool classes; MRE sold 175 books so far and LBMS sold 34 – total $2600+ profit.

· Membership Drive Update – 120 members signed up, several volunteers and sponsors; told members about Facebook page; gmail set up for informative emails.

· Pizzeria UNO “Doughraiser” – Oct. 24, teachers will serve and greet kids; flyer to go out next week.

· Movie Night – Oct. 21, free of charge, will have non-perishable food drive as donation; asking for high school chaperones; movie will be “Rio”, 6:00 doors open, 6:30 start.

· C.E. – Yoko Watkins – Oct. 28 at school, bringing Japanese puppet theatre; Oct. 27 for meet and greet at Thayer Library.

· Boxtops for Education – goal this year is $1800, sheets working well.

· Scholastic Bookfair – starts Nov. 2, need volunteers, teachers to make book recommendations, kids will have a pile of books to choose from to donate so we are sure they don’t get sold out.

· Karate update – A few glitches with the correct start date, but off an running – 17 kids signed up.
New Business
· NRSD School Health Advisory Council – looking for volunteers, focus on bullying, body image, health, stress, etc. – information on PTO website
· Bullying Prevention Night – Oct. 12 at 6:30, for parents, speaker is Megan McCoy (MARD)
· Vision & Hearing Screening help – nurses need parents to escort kids from classrooms to truck on Oct. 21, volunteers please contact either nurse for information; Raksha will give fluoride volunteers to nurses as well
· Field Trip Donations – Motion made to cap field trip donations to $10 per child per year – motion denied, PTO will continue to grant donations on a case by case basis, based on previous year’s donations and budget constraints.
Funding Requests:
· PTO tax return fees – not to exceed $600 – approved
· MREading Program – NTE $500 – approved

· 3rd grade Plimouth Plantation field trip - $1310 – approved

· 4th grade canoeing field trip - $1200

· Note on funding requests:  Board stressed the importance of submitting a request at least 2 weeks before the next scheduled PTO meeting in order to process and vote on the funding.  Teachers were also asked to acknowledge PTO’s donation on their forms that go home to parents.  Laura Friend will make an announcement at the next staff meeting.
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